
 March 26, 2010 

 

President Richard H. Brodhead 

Office of the President 

Duke University 

207 Allen Building 

Box 90001 

Durham, North Carolina 27708-0001 

 

Sent via U.S. Mail and Facsimile (919-684-3050) 

 

Dear President Brodhead: 

 

It is with great disappointment that FIRE writes you for the second time within a 

single month about the unfair treatment of Duke students. FIRE is gravely 

concerned about the withdrawal of promised event space by the Duke Women’s 

Center for the Duke Students for Life’s “Discussion with a Duke Mother” event. 
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is not open or welcoming to students with pro-life views on the question of abortion rights, as 

Liccardo suggested in these lines quoted by DSFL: 

 

The association with Week for Life, it was indeed, the reason why it was making our 

students uncomfortable … 

 

A picture of a fetal development does not have a place in here …  

 

A mothering discussion during Week for Life that to me, well, I should not even say to 

me, but to the students we actually encounter, had a smack of a political agenda … 

 

Yet, it was not the presence of a possible political agenda that was Liccardo’s problem. The 

attitude that only one set of views is acceptable to the Women’s Center is manifested with regard 
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ensure that pro-choice students feel comfortable, Duke owes it to its students to warn them of 

this mission ahead of time so that those who do not feel that they can seek an education at such a 

place can choose to attend a school where their expressive rights will not be compromised. If 

Duke does not intend to take an official position on the controversial issue of abortion, however, 

it must disavow the decision by the Women’s Center to cancel the event by Duke Students for 

Life and ensure that such viewpoint-based discrimination does not happen in the future. 

 


